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As I catch 
my 
breath, I 
must say 
that the 
TQG 
2016 
Quilt 

Show “Quilters Rock the Beach”  
was a big hit!  I could not be more proud of the 
members of the quilt show committee! We planned, 
we publicized, we fretted, and we worked hard 
together; how could the quilt show not be 
successful?  I want to thank the membership of TQG 
for your support throughout the year of planning, for 
your encouragement to the committee members, and 
for your participation either by registering an item 
for exhibit, volunteering to help in various duties of 
the quilt show, make purchases at the vendors or by 
simply attending the quilt show!  
   I personally thank Debby Coleman for being the 
Vice Chair for the quilt show.  She was there for all 
of us wearing many hats during the course of the 
quilt show and she kept me sane!   
   Thank you to Lorrie Ames for being the official 
recorder (scribe) of the “goings on” at our 
committee meetings. I know that I conduct a swift, 
all business and productive meeting which can be 
difficult to follow let alone take the minutes for 
documentation.  
   Thank you, Mary Alice Hormell, for being the 
quilt show committee treasurer.  Mary kept all of us 
mindful of our budget, even if we did want to 
splurge a little, and she was my “little voice of 
reason” on what we could realistically expend 
monies for and what we needed to realistically 
decline expenditures for.   
   Ann Walls, your experience with Excel and 
spreadsheets and having done Registrations before, 
saved the committee a lot of preparation time to 
begin canvassing for membership to enter items for 
the quilt show.   
   Millie Johnson & Lola McCracken, what can I 
say!  Your due diligence in “spreading the word” 
anywhere and everywhere you could possibly get us 
some publicity—you two just “got-er-done”!!  I am 

over the moon at the amount of “ink” TQG 2016 
Quilt Show was afforded because of your hard 
work!  
    If you haven’t had the opportunity to serve as a 
quilt show committee member, there is an awful lot 
of work “behind the scene” that happens.  
The committee Members at Large, Betts Werbiskis 
and Heather Hancsak, did anything and everything. 
Thank you for “playing with us” and being a true 
“team player”.  
   I had a fantastic committee to work with, as it was 
not so apparent to the general membership every 
little task that this committee performed. I encourage 
TQG members to thank the quilt show committee 
and to consider joining the committee for the 2018 
quilt show.   
 The 2016 Quilt Show Committee held their 
“wrap up” meeting on July 7th and I want to pass 
along some of the results from the quilt show. 

1. CAPE HENRY FIELD HOUSE: 
Emphatically positive comments or 
feedback from TQG members, quilt show 
vendors and general attendees about the 
venue for the quilt show. The large space 
was open, cheerful, always clean and the 
lighting was superb.  The only issue was 
with the A/C and it being pretty cold.  The 
Cape Henry’s facility managers really tried 
their best to correct this, but it was a 
constant battle and a lot had to do with the 
change in the external weather and the vast 
size of the facility.  Our committee highly 
recommends to the 2018 quilt show 
committee to consider using Cape Henry 
field house venue for the future. 

2. TICKET SALES: Advanced ticket 
vouchers totaled 133 sold, and tickets sales 
at the door totaled 769, giving a grand total 
of 902 tickets sold. That also means there 
were 902 “Quilters Rock the Beach” pins 
given out.  

3. ART WORK & DESIGN: A huge thank 
you to TQG member Addie Roark for her 
extraordinary design of the quilt show logo, 
pin, advertising posters, post cards, etc. that 
we got to publish anywhere we could! 
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By the way, we will be selling the quilt show pins 
at the August, September, October, & November 
Chapter meetings for anyone anyone who wishes 
to purchase them.  All the proceeds will go back 
into the TQG Executive Board Treasury. 

4.    THE BIG QUESTION? HOW DID WE 
DO FINANCIALLY?  Well, we did very well!  
As of July 7th, the Gross Income is $30,208.00; the 
expenses to date is $26,056.89 (there are few more 
receipts still pending submission); leaving a Net 
Income of $4,151.11.  After all the receipts have 
been turned in for payment, the Net Income will 
be less by a few hundred dollars, so I can safely 
say we made about $3,900.00 clear profit. This 
money will be transferred to the Executive Board 
Treasury to go toward the guild’s education fund. 
5.   VENDORS:  We had 17 vendors at the quilt 
show.  Every vendor was delighted with the 
facility and with the attendance of the quilt show.  
Each vendor had a successful vending experience 
at the quilt show and all have voiced their 
enthusiastic desire to return as vendors for our 
2018 quilt show.  I must say that when your 
vendors are “happy campers” and have asked us to 
be invited back, that speaks volumes about the 
success of our quilt show and about the two ladies 
that took care of the vendors, Jennifer Griffin & 
Martha Schwegler.  Thank you both so very much 
for your care and facilitation of the vendors.  A 
few of the vendors that have vended at the Mid-
Atlantic Quilt Festival produced by Mancuso and 
have vended at the North Carolina Quilt 
Symposium commented that they had better 
success at our quilt show and were also impressed 
with the quality of quilts we had on exhibit!  So, 
TQG members pat yourselves on the back for a job 
well done!   

6.   CHALLENGE:  There were 31 Challenge 
entries on exhibit out of the 64 that purchased the 
Challenge kits.  That is 48% and what a superb 
rendition of “Quilters Rock the Beach” there was 
on display!  I hope that everyone took the 
opportunity to really look at the Challenge entries 
as they were sensational!  I watched as people 
gazed and closely examined the entries and there 
were smiles all around!  For those who submitted 
their interpretation of the quilt show theme, VERY, 
VERY WELL DONE!  The winners of the 
Challenge are:  Bev Toole – 1st Place; Jo Corso – 
2nd Place; and Diane Bennett – 3rd Place.  Wilma 

Gerald & Jackie Gaskins did a wonderful job with 
the Challenge this year and I hope you will give 
them a “big Thank You” for taking on this task.  
The only regret that I have is that we ran out of 
display racks and were not able to hang the 
Challenge entries for viewing.  We are 
recommending to the TQG Executive Board to 
research and purchase more poles and quilt racks 
for future quilt shows so we can display all the 
entries appropriately. 
7.   JUDGING CATEGORIES:  There were 10 
categories identified to enter or register a quilted 
item for exhibit.  If you wished to compete for 1st 
Place, 2nd Place and Special Awards, the entry had 
to be entered for judging.  Jane Ann Snyder found 
our judge for this year’s quilt show and Jane Ann 
also “hosted” our judge by opening her home to 
her for accommodations. We had 110 entries 
judged by Beverly Fine and were awarded ribbons.  
Photos of the winning quilts appear in this 
newsletter. 

A few things we learned and will pass on 
to the 2018 quilt show committee: 

• There needs to be a category identified for 
Whole Cloth Hand or Machine Quilted 

• The Machine Quilted – Pieced category needs to 
be divided into  “Large” and  “Small” categories 
with specific dimensions of the size qualifier for 
large and small.  There were over 140 quilts 
entered in this category this year and we had 
over 40 entered for judging.  By splitting this 
into 2 separate categories, it will offer more 
fairness in competition. 

• Use a different method of attaching registration 
information to the entry rather than using pins 

• Consider adding a category for “Wool Quilts”  

I have heard that some members who 
entered their quilt for judging did not 
receive their “Judge’s Comments” form 
when they picked up their respective quilt 
at the close of the quilt show, June 18th, 
2016.  If you are one of those missing 
their “Judge’s Comments,” please contact 
me by email at karanfisher@cox.net or by 
phone at (757) 761-1173.  I will need your 
full name, the category number, and the 
quilt’s name/title when you contact me so 
I have a reference point to research your 
entry. 

mailto:karanfisher@cox.net
mailto:karanfisher@cox.net
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8.   SILENT AUCTION:  Again, all of you came 
through with your generous donations to help make 
the Silent Auction very profitable.  It is always the 
busy, busy area of the quilt show and is a flurry of 
joy and excitement when the buyer gets just what 
they were looking for at the end of the day.  
Another successful Silent Auction orchestrated by 
Alexis Gardner, Faye Hannah & Nancy McLaulin 
(and also the many who strategically sorted through 
the fabrics, notions, rulers, etc and created the 
lovely bundles on display for purchase). The total 
funds raised by the Silent Auction was $4,155.37 
after expenses.  YAAHHHOOO! 

9.   SPECIAL EXHIBITS:  We invited 4 groups 
as Special Exhibits for this year’s quilt show to 
show what community services TQG supports, so 
Quilts of Valor (QOV) and ALS Hopes & Dreams 
Foundation accepted our invitation.  We were 
delighted with the attention these two exhibits 
garnered in order to further support their cause.  I 
hope this will be considered again in future quilt 
shows.  A real treat for us was on Saturday, June 
18, 2016.  On this day during the quilt show, Les & 
Elaine Page were fortunate to do a “QOV 
Presentation” to Deputy Officer Jones who was at 
the show for our security.  What made it doubly 
great is that so many people from the general 
public, the facility managers and TQG members 
were present to witness an extraordinary moment.  
Karin McElvein sent letters of invitation for the 
Special Exhibits and I thank you very much for 
taking on this task.  Super job! 
10.   COMMITTEE RAFFLE QUILT 
“JEWELS ON THE BEACH”: and the winner 
is……Denise McCue!!! I won’t share with you 
where Denise was when I called her to let her know 
the good news except that she was in 
Fredricksburg, VA.  If you want to know the rest of 
the story…..ask Denise! Anyway, she was 
extremely excited about her good fortune and I am 
pleased to report that, after expenses, the committee 
raffle quilt brought in $344.53.  Great job to 
Rosemary Rooney and Sybill Magrill in designing 
the quilt, cutting kits for each of the committee 
members to make the blocks, piecing the top, then 
binding the quilt and getting tickets available at 
chapter meetings, Spring Fling and the quilt show 
for us to purchase. 
11.   CAFÉ:  Leia Summerlin headed up the Café 
for us again for this quilt show.  We had Jason’s 
Deli as the caterer for the sandwiches and directly 

purchased beverages & cookies from CostCo.  
After all was said and done, our sales for the Café 
totaled $1,943.00, which was $146.98 short of 
breaking even.  Thank you, to Leia and her crew for 
a well run Café and bright shining smile throughout 
the quilt show! 

12.   DOOR PRIZES: What a fantastic job Linda 
Kelley and Darlene Price did with all of the 
donated/gifted door prizes from businesses and 
individuals for us to give away to ticket winners.  
Throughout the day on Friday & Saturday, door 
prizes were given away by chance of the door prize 
ticket given with paid admission to the quilt show.  
This year we didn’t interrupt the ambience of the 
quilt show with hourly announcements of numbers 
and you could check to see if you were a winner 
right away without having to wait to see if your 
number would be called out.  The feedback of using 
this method has been mixed, but Linda & Darlene 
both did great with contacting a lot of contributors 
for door prizes and for putting it all together. 

13.   APPRAISALS:  We always want to offer to 
our members and the general public the opportunity 
to have a quilt appraised and this year we invited 
Phyllis Twigg Hatcher.  She was kept busy both 
days of the quilt show and was able to take some 
“walk-in” appointments as well.  Thank you, Trish 
Janzen, for arranging this years appraiser.  Also, 
thank you to Jane Ann Snyder for “hosting” Phyllis 
and her husband by opening her home to 
accommodate them. 

14.   RIBBONS:  I hope everyone took the time to 
appreciate the Award Ribbons placed onto the 
winning quilts by category and the Special Awards.  
The ribbons are the creative vision of Ann Marie 
Hennett and her ribbon making committee of 
Elaine Page, Nancy Zarse & the Piecemakers Bee.  
If you are one of our members that was awarded a 
ribbon, congratulations! 

15.   TIPS & TRICKS:  Thank you Margo Bavry 
for canvassing the guild members to submit their 
personal “Tips & Tricks” to be prepared in a tri-
fold brochure and included as a handout inside the 
quilt show program.  If you have one, try out some 
of the ideas to see if they work for you.  You may 
be surprised! If you threw yours away or simply 
lost it, maybe we will include them in a future 
newsletter. 
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14.   QUILT SHOW PROGRAM: I must confess 
that when I began to work on the 2016 program I 
thought to myself, “This won’t be a problem 
because I have the 2014 template, and it won’t take 
me any time at all to get this done.”  Well, what a 
fool I was….I know just enough about computer 
programs such as MS Word, MS Excel and Adobe 
Reader and formats such as PDF’s and JPG’s that I 
could figure things out…….RIGHT?  Well, guess 
again.  I started receiving paid advertisements via 
email in various formats, then I couldn’t convert 
them because I didn’t have all of the “magical 
conversion programs” and I AM AN IDIOT!!!  
Thinking I could just whip this out---HAH!  Well, 
the stress glands were full open and I was sweating 
“buckets”!!!!!   Then I was making reminder calls 
to guild members that may submit an ad for the 
program when I connected with Bunnie 
Cleland……AAAAAAAHHHHHH!!! (beautiful 
angelic choir singing praise).  Bunnie did want to 
place an advertisement into the program and she 
politely said, “If you need any help with the 
program, I am be available.”   I don’t think she 
knew what she just offered up to me…..nuck, nuck, 
nuck.  So, I put on my best “poor me I am so pitiful 
voice” and I was rescued from the agony.  THANK 
YOU, THANK YOU BUNNIE CLELAND!!! She 
really saved me from a potential failure! So, if you 
have a program, please take a look at it because it is 
very professionally put together!  
15.   SET-UP/BREAK DOWN:   Debi Harding is 
a magician and if you don’t agree, then come and 
help with the setting up and the dismantling of the 
quilt show.  This year we had 294 quilts hung by 
11:45 a.m.  Thursday before the opening day of the 
quilt show.  Many factors came into play to make 
this happen.  First, we loaded a U-Haul truck with 
our quilt racks, poles & bases, containers of 
supplies for the café and general supplies, smaller 
cornices for hanging items, etc. from TQG’s storage 
shed to deliver to the Cape Henry Field House the 
afternoon before the “set-up day.”   

   Also, Sybil Magrill brought 9 Navy Corpsmen 
who work for her at Portsmouth Naval Hospital, 
and many spouses came and helped with setting up 
all the quilt racks, hanging all of the quilts,as well 
as  setting-up tables & chairs.  These volunteers 
also lent a hand to the vendors when they arrived.        
   Then on the last day of the show many spouses, 
sisters, brothers, parents, teenage/young adult 
children and friends of TQG members lent a hand at 

taking down the hung quilts, bagging them, 
breaking down all of the quilt racks & pole bases, 
packing containers, loading all of this onto the U-
Haul truck again……….. 
AND THEN driving to the storage shed and 
unloading the U-Haul truck into the storage shed in 
an organized manner.  We even impressed the 
young sailors, I believe!  We certainly impressed 
the facility managers of Cape Henry at how we 
transformed their Field House into a beautiful quilt 
show!!   

   Debi Harding, we are very lucky to have 
you!  

And thank you to David Johnson & Millie’s 
family, Carl Coleman, Graham Fox, Tim 
Dull, John Neidig, the children of Susan 
Newsom, the children of Heather Hancsak 
and the many TQG members who came out 
and volunteered their time & energy 
helping to create a beautiful, magnificent & 
fun quilt show!! 

Lastly, it has been my pleasure to have served 
TQG and its membership as your Quilt Show 
Chair.  The entire committee did a superb job 
and everyone was so professional, cooperative, 
and helpful.  I do hope that more of you decide 
to become a more active part of the guild by 
being on a board or committee. All of us benefit 
from those who serve!!     

Sincerely, 

Karan Fisher 
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TQG Member, Addie Roark

Designed the beautiful and effective 

2016 “Quilters Rock The Beach”

Logo and the Ad for the 

Virginian Pilot Newspaper

Without charge to the Guild.

 Thank you, Addie!

Certified Quilt  Judge  BEVERLY FINE 

Pictured with the NACQJ Merit Award 
winning quilt “Baltimore Album”  made by 

Sharon Didio 

JUDGING TEAM

Debbie Coleman, Ann Hennett, 
Darlene Price, Mary Alice 
Hormel, Lorrie Ames, Alexis 
Gardner, Karan Fisher, Chair; 
Beverly Fine, Certified Judge; 
Millie Johnson, Karen Ann 
Snyder, Joan Bryan.

not pictured:  Lola McCracken
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***QUILTED GRATIS BY SARAH’S THIMBLE. 

 “Jewels on the Beach”   

2016 Quilt Show Raffle 
Quilt presented by 

Committee Co-Chair 

Sybil Magrill and 
Rosemary Rooney to 

Winner:  TQG MEMBER 
Denise McCue 

CONGRATULATIONS, 
DENISE!

CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE TQG MEMBERS

WINNER OF THE MARTELILI CUTTING 
TABLE: 

TQG Member Page Bagley 

CONGRATULATIONS, PAGE! 
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Miyoko Hurt  

“Hashigo”  

2nd Place Innovative/Art

"It is an honor and a blessing to 
receive these awards and I really 

appreciate it all.”                                    
—Miyoko

BEST   OF    SHOW

Miyoko Hurt      
“Hallelujah! 

Hallelujah!”  Best 
of Show.   
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VIEWERS’ CHOICE 

“Finally” 

Hand pieced 
& quilted by    

Linda 
Gower

NACQJ MERIT 
AWARD

“BALTIMORE ALBUM”

Sharon Didio   

Machine Quilted Appliqué
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FIRST PLACE 

“CATTAILS & 
BUTTERFLIES”  

JACKIE GASKINS

“Optical Illusion”

   by Jackie Gaskins

JUDGE’S  CHOICE

INNOVATIVE   ART
MINIATURES

FIRST PLACE 

“MY THREE SUNS” 

JACKIE GASKINS
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JOAN BRYAN with her 3 prize winning quilts: 
Left:  “My Stars of Lumina”   1st Place Machine Quilted-

Pieced 
Middle:  “Monkey Business” 2nd Place Miniatures 

Right:  “ABCs”  1st Place Machine Quilted- Appliqué

—MACHINE QUILTED- PIECED 

—MINIATURES 

—MACHINE QUILTED-Appliqué
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HAND QUILTED- Appliqué

FIRST PLACE 

“NATURE’S 
BLESSINGS” 

BARBARA CLAY

SECOND PLACE 

 “FANDANGO” 

LEE GRAVINA
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MACHINE QUILTED- 
Appliqué

SECOND PLACE 

“MY FLOWER GARDEN” 

BARBARA CARTWIGHT

HAND QUILTED- PIECED

FIRST PLACE

“ENGLISH PAPER 
PIECING”

SARA MADSON

SECOND PLACE

“OCEAN WAVES”

GENE PAYNE
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SECOND PLACE

“LONE STAR FUN”

SANDY REYNOLDS

with Machine Quilter

Nancy Buckley

MACHINE   EMBROIDERY

FIRST PLACE

“JACOBEAN JOURNEY”

BARBARA UEHLING

SECOND PLACE

“YARN EMBROIDERY”

FRIEDA DOUBTS

MACHINE QUILTED- PIECED 
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HAND EMBROIDERY

FIRST PLACE 

“TRIP TO 
CALIFORNIA FOR 

MY BUNNIES” 

ANN MARIE 
HENNETT

SECOND PLACE 

“HANOVER STREET” 

KATHRYN ROKITSKI
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FIRST PLACE 

“BOG COAT WITH ASIAN TEA 
THEME” 

MARILYN MENDELSON

SECOND PLACE 

“EGYPTIAN FANTASY” 

KARIN McELVEIN

WEARABLE
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“QUILTERS ROCK THE BEACH!”  

2016 CHALLENGE QUILT
Organized By: Wilma Gerald & Jackie Gaskins

FIRST PLACE 

BEV    TOOLE
SECOND PLACE 

JO CORSO

THIRD PLACE 

DIANE BENNETT
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2016 “ROCK THE BEACH”          
TQG QUILT SHOW TOP WINNERS 

BEST IN SHOW:  Hallehujah! Hallehujah! – Miyoko Hurt 
JUDGES CHOICE:  Optical Illusion – Jackie Gaskin 

NACQJ Merit Award:  Baltimore Album – Sharon Didio 
VIEWERS CHOICE:  Finally-  Linda Gower 

HAND QUILTED – APPLIQUÉ   MACHINE QUILTED – APPLIQUE 
1st Place: Nature’s Blessing-Barbara Clary 1st Place: ABC’s – Joan  
        Bryan 
2nd Place: Fandango – Lee Gravina  2nd Place: My Flower  
      Garden –Barbara Cartwright 

HAND QUILTED – PIECED           MACHINE QUILTED – PIECED 
1st Place: English Paper Piecing –     1st Place: My Stars Of Lumina
                   Sara Madson    - Joan Bryan 
2nd Place: Ocean Waves - Gene Payne 2nd Place: Lone Star Fun –  
       Sandy Reynolds 

 MACHINE EMBROIDERY    HAND EMBROIDERY 
1st Place: Jacobean Journey – Barbara Uehling 1st Place: Trip to California 
                                                                   for my Bunnies-Ann Marie 
                                                                                    Hennett 

2nd Place: Yarn Embroidery – Frieda Doubts     2nd Place: Hanover Street
       – Kathryn Rokitski 

MINIATURES                          INNOVATIVE/ART 
1st Place:  Cattails & Butterflies-Jackie   1st Place: My Three Suns-
      Gaskins                         Jackie Gaskins    
2nd Place: Monkey Business-Joan Bryan       2nd Place: Hashigo- 
                                                                        Miyoko Hurt 

WEARABLE 
1st Place:  Bog Coat with Asian Tea Theme-Marilyn Mendelson 
2nd Place:  Egyptian Fantasy – Karin McElvein 

CHALLENGE 
1st: Bev Toole 
2nd: Jo Corso 

3rd: Diane Bennett
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Executive Board 2016-2017 

President – Ann Walls 
1st Vice President – Debby Coleman 
2nd Vice President – Pat Carney 
Secretary – Lorri Ames 
Treasurer – Martha Schwegler 
Membership – Nancy Long 
Newsletter Editor- Lola McCracken 
Day Chapter – Ilona Webb-Bruner 
Night Chapter – Tammy Halstead 
Saturday Chapter – Heather Hancsak 
Community Service - Cindy Reno 
Webmistress – Diana Behling 
Quilt Show Officer – Karan Fisher 
Raffle Quilt Officer – Sybil Magrill 

      Appointed Chairs 
AQSG: Elle Ryan  
Internal Control:  Ann Hennett 
Liaison - Center (Day): Sandy Reynolds  
Liaison - Center (Saturday):  Heather 
Hancsak 
Liaison - Church (Night): Debi Harding 
Librarian: Laura Storm  
Parliamentarian: Betts Werbiskis 
Post Office Box: Linda Reynolds 
Properties: Debi Harding 
Publicity: Lola McCracken 

ANNOUNCEMENT FROM JANE ANN SNYDER: 

It has come to the attention of the show 
committee that a few members whose quilts 
were judged did not receive their judging 
form. There were completed forms for all 
judged quilts. If you are one of the few who 
did not receive your form please call to let 
us know yours is missing.  
If by chance you received a judging form 
that was not for your quilt please let us know 
so it can be sent to the correct person. While 
the forms do not have a members name on 

them, we can identify the owner by the 
number listed on the form.  

If the above applies to you, give Jane Ann 
Snyder a call at 436-4328 or 434-3610 

Lynnhaven “River Now”            
Needs Quilters 

The Lynnhaven “River Now,” Brock 
Environmental Center, and Pearl School 
Organization www.lynnhavenrivernow.org/
about/ needs the assistances of a quilting 
bee and/or longarm quilters.  Part of the 
organization works with 80 schools in the 
Hampton Roads area on teaching children 
environmental awareness and water 
conservation.   They are working with schools 
to design quilt blocks.  There will eventually 
between forty and a hundred six inch 
finished squares that children across the 
region will design this fall as part of the 
Pearl School program.  The organization is 
looking for a quilting bee to make 1 or 2 quilt 
tops by trimming, sashing, and joining the 
quilt squares.  They are also looking for 
someone to quilt the tops.  The Lynnhaven 
River Now Organization will supply all 
materials.  They plan on turning over the 
materials by the first of November and would 
like to display the finished quilts starting in 
January.    The quilt or quilts will be 
displayed and exhibited at the Brock 
Environmental Center and other 
environmental museum venues for one year.  
The quilts maybe raffled off after the year of 
exhibition to raise money for the 
organization.                 If you are interested 
contact Judy Ullman, Educational 
Coordinator at 962-5398 (jody@lnnow.org)  
or Norene Skiles 486-3871 
(luvtwocreate@yahoo.com)

mailto:equilt@cox.net
mailto:debi.harding@usi.biz
mailto:kathiamk@cox.net
mailto:ljrcnq@yahoo.com
mailto:debi.harding@usi.biz
mailto:mangofrau@gmail.com
mailto:equilt@cox.net
mailto:debi.harding@usi.biz
mailto:kathiamk@cox.net
mailto:ljrcnq@yahoo.com
mailto:debi.harding@usi.biz
mailto:mangofrau@gmail.com
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MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 

Tidewater Quilters’ Guild Application for Membership      
www.tqgva.org 

Dues: $25 (Annual Membership is September 1 to August 31) 

Make checks payable to: TQG, Inc.   
(For duplicate membership card, add 50¢ or total of $25.50)  

(Please include a self-addressed, stamped envelope if you would like your membership card 
mailed to you.) 

 

New Member #________     Renewing Member #________   Have you EVER been a member of 
TQG?   Yes     N  

Name:   
_____________________________________________________________________________
______ 

Address:  ___________________________________________City,__________ State_____, 
Zip_____  

Phone (to be published in roster):   (757) _____________   

Email:______________________________ 
 

 Member related quilting service.  Write on the reverse side how you would like the info to appear 
on the website. )    

 If you have an idea for a program, teacher, class, or event you would like our guild to sponsor, 
write info on the back. 

I hereby grant the Tidewater Quilters’ Guild permission to use my likeness in a photograph in any of its 
publications, including website entries, without payment or other consideration. 
                                               

   Signature__________________________________________ 

Bring this form to a chapter meeting or mail to Membership Chair with your check and a self-addressed, 
stamped envelope: 

 
TQG, Inc.     C/O Membership Chairperson      P. O. Box 62635        Virginia Beach, VA 23466-2635 
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FOR SALE 

"Super great condition & maintained Bernina (aka the Workhorse) Activa 130 with 
10 stitches, three decorative stitches and two types of buttonholes. Machine has 
buttons to change stitch width, length and needle position.  Orig owner Mary 
Farris, purchased machine from A Different Touch; second owner me, purchased 
2011.  Selling to upgrade. Machine comes with its hard core cover, operating 
manual along with its maintenance records (serviced by A Different Touch), large 
slide on extension table with the sliding ruler guide, foot control, cord and the 
standard accessories and feet (1,3,4 & 5) contained in the accessory box.  
Specialty feet also included: walking foot with guide, #20 (open toe walking 
foot), #16 (wide (5.5mm) gathering foot), #29 (quilting foot) and #37 (patchwork/
1/4" foot). Machine came with welded attachment for a magnifying glass that sits 
near/above the presser foot.  [Note: Magnifying glass set available from A 
Different Touch].  All this goodness for $300.00."   Contact Elizabeth Peake, 
757.277.9076. Begin to leave message (calls screened) - will pick-up if home.

TQG appreciates Sarah’s Thimble for all you do 
for our Guild:


